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PCAOB Requests Supplemental Comment on Rules to Require
Disclosure of Engagement Partners and Audit Participants

JULY 15, 2015

At an open meeting on June 30, 2015, the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board
unanimously voted to publish a supplemental request for comment on potential rules to require the

disclosure of certain audit participants on a new PCAOB Form AP.

The supplemental request for comment seeks input on a new approach to the PCAOB's ongoing
proposal to require identification of the lead engagement partner on an audit, as well as other

accounting firms and entities that also provided services in connection with the audit. This is the
latest development in a process that dates back to 2005 and includes a 2009 concept release, a

prior rule proposal in 2011, and a re-proposal in 2013.

The 2013 re-proposal (see this previous post) would have required disclosure in the auditor's report

of:

— the name of the engagement partner

— the names, locations, and extent of participation of other independent public accounting
firms that took part in the audit

— the locations and extent of participation, on an aggregate basis by country, of certain non-

accounting firm participants

The Board's latest proposal responds to concerns that disclosure of the lead engagement partner
in the auditor's report would subject audit partners to increased litigation and liability risk under
federal securities laws. Unlike the 2013 re-proposal, the current proposal would not require
placement of the disclosure in the auditor's report. Instead, a new PCAOB Form AP would be
created, on which audit firms would disclose the name of the lead engagement partner and the
name of other accounting firms participating in the audit. The latest proposal also eliminates the
requirement to disclose non-accounting firm participants. As an alternative to filing on Form AP,

auditors would have the option to include the required disclosure in the body of the auditor's report.

Audit firms would be required to file Form AP via the PCAOB's existing web-based Registration,
Annual and Special Reporting System within 30 days following the date of the auditor's report to
which it relates. Data from Form AP would be aggregated in a searchable database on the PCAOB


https://www.wilmerhale.com/en/
http://pcaobus.org/Rules/Rulemaking/Docket029/Release_2015_004.pdf
https://www.wilmerhale.com/blog/auditcommitteesaccountingandlaw/post/?id=17179872868

website that will enable users of the financial statements to search by auditor or company.

Comments on the Board's latest proposal are due by August 31, 2015, and the Release

contemplates an effective date beginning with auditors' reports issued or reissued on or after June
30, 2016.
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